MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY AND BLESSED NEW YEAR

Dear Special friends and family,

Cornfields' Kernels P.O. Box 448 Ganado, AZ 86505 928-7553429



Thank you for standing by me with your love and support during this past year. God has been so good. He blessed me in so many ways with His protection and healing love. The people in the church have gone through hard times. I praise the Lord they are learning to trust and depend on the Lord. They testify of His working in their lives. They testify of His healing and keeping strength.

I am thankful the Lord has provided for my mom and met her needs. She is happy at Maranatha with her friends and people that check on her and help her with the things she lets them help her with. At 89 she is strong and enjoys life. Quilting is her greatest joy after her devotions and prayer time. I am so thankful for the time spent together on the phone with our Bible time and catching up. I will wait until spring to go home after the cold weather. Oh, how I miss being with my family.

Since I passed the age of 65 and now have insurance I have been having checkups. It was amazing how as doctors suspected one problem then another they proved to be unfounded. The latest was in October when the doctor thought I had a blockage in my heart, he sent me to Albuquerque for an Angiogram. The blockage was too small to need a stint. I praise the Lord. I appreciated my sister coming for several weeks to be with me to help me with things around here. For my heart's sake I need to get my blood pressure under control. I am working on it. Your prayers are appreciated.

We had several out reaches this year. After a cold, hard winter summer came and VBSs. We had two groups come from Austin, Texas and Dallas, Texas. They are wonderful groups of Korean young people and adults. They do the whole program and take care of their own needs while we receive the blessing. Our children in the area look forward to their coming each year. This year they surprised us in getting us new toilets in the church restroom. It has been a great blessing because the old ones leaked and our water bill climbed. Their programs are fun and a great teaching experience. During September 8-12, we had a blessed revival with Rev. Don and Doris Carver. There were people healed and drawn closer to the Lord.

October 12, we had a Back-to-School "Jesus Loves You" Party for children and youth in the Cornfields area. We has games with nice prizes, snacks, a good Salvation story, each child was given a bag of gifts, notebooks, binders and school supplies. The older students were given backpacks. On November 11 we took 76 backpacks and school supplies to the Navajo Preparatory School in Farmington, NM. The students were pleased with the notebooks. binders and school supplies. We receive these from a ministry in California called Wings of Faith. They have blessed our people, especially the children and young people for several years at Christmas and in August for the school year. Without them we could not minister to the people as we do. I praise the Lord for their dedication and love for the Native Americans.

The year had many challenges. I have continued to substitute teach at Ganado Public schools. I enjoy this so much. Oh how much I want to see a revival and continual out reach to the youth and children of the community.

God knows His timing and the person needed to do this. I have to say that the miracles I have seen this year out weights the hard times. You are in my prayers. Thank you for being a part of OUR lives. Go forward in the Lord, nothing is too big for God. Have a wonderful Christmas season and a blessed year in 2014. God bless you. I love you all.





and daughter, June, getting balloons ready for children.



VBS with Dallas, Texas Korean group at Duane Keyannie's residence. It was outside in a tent.



Giving out backpacks at Navajo Preparatory School, Farmington, New, Mexico. Backpacks had a gospel of John and school supplies.

Ivana Jones, my assistant, and her daughter who attends school there.